**Study Title:** Voices of Child Health in Chicago Panel Survey of Chicago Families

Study Doctor/Researcher: Matthew M. Davis, MD, MAPP



**Sponsored by:** an anonymous foundation

You are being asked to take part in this study because you are a parent, guardian, step-parent, or foster-parent who lives in the city of Chicago, with one or more children under the age of 18 living in your household. If you choose to be in the study, you will complete one survey up to three times per year. These surveys will help us learn more about child and adolescent health in Chicago. Each survey will take about 15-20 minutes to complete. About 2,000 participants will be asked to take this survey.

In the surveys, we will ask questions about your children's health, social factors, and your attitudes about health-related topics. Collecting this kind of information about your child and family will help us to better understand the health and social issues facing youth in Chicago.

Being in this study is optional and voluntary. You do not have to take this survey if you do not want to. The answers that you provide in the survey may still be used if you stop the survey and do not finish. You can skip questions that you do not want to answer or stop the survey at any time.

The survey will ask you for information that can identify you and/or your child. The identifiable information that will be collected is zip code, address, child's initials or nickname, child's birthdate, your name, and your preferred contact method. The investigators need to collect this information to verify residency in Chicago and to help refer to your child throughout the survey. The answers you give for the survey will not be stored with your and your child's identifiable information, but will be stored separately in a secured file. The answers to the survey will be coded with a unique ID number. You must be at least 18 years old to take part in this research survey.

There are no direct benefits to you or your child for taking this survey. The information learned from this

survey will help the researchers learn more about health and social issues that impact Chicago youth. There is a risk of breach of confidentiality or privacy. The investigator is taking steps to reduce this risk by coding the survey answers with an ID number and storing the information on a password-protected computer.

This survey will be done online using a survey platform called Voxco. The information that you provide in the survey will not be linked to your computer, email address, or other electronic identifiers. Information provided in this survey can only be kept as secure as any other online communication.

You will be compensated for your time taking this survey. You will receive \$10 for completing the survey.

This study will be placed in the principal investigator's research file. The principal investigator, co-investigators, and Lurie Children's Hospital doctors who are involved in the study and the staff who work on the study, such as study nurses and coordinators, will have access to the study results. The Lurie Children's Institutional Review Board, the committee that is in charge of protecting the rights of all adults and children who take part in research studies at Lurie Children's, and federal agencies may have access to this information as well. These are the only people to whom we will give your child's information. We cannot guarantee that those listed above will not share it with others without your permission. Your and your child's name will not be included in any written or verbal reports of study results.

If you agree to take part in this study, you are not giving up any of your legal rights. If you agree to take part in this research survey, you will not be able to look at or ask for a copy of your information collected only for this study, while you are taking part in the study.

If you have or your child has any questions about the research, you should contact the principal investigator, Matthew M. Davis, MD, MAPP, or colleague Marie Heffernan, PhD, by contacting mmdavis@luriechildrens.org or mheffernan@luriechildrens.org (312-227-2436). If you have questions about your child's rights or if you have a complaint, you can call the IRB Office at (312) 503-7110; or via email at IRB@luriechildrens.org.

This study has been reviewed and approved by the Lurie Children's Institutional Review Board (IRB); IRB #2019-3063.